## **SCHEDULE 1 - HALTON REGION MEMO**



Chris Mills, P. Eng.
Commissioner, Transportation & Public Works
Town of Halton Hills
1 Halton Hills Drive
Halton Hills, ON L7G 5G2

Office of the Commissioner Public Works Department Halton Region 1151 Bronte Road Oakville, ON L6M 3L1

June 5, 2019

Dear Mr. Mills:

## Re: Town of Halton Hills Water Servicing - Georgetown Groundwater Supply

Further to your recent request, the purpose of this letter is to confirm the commitments that have been made by Halton Region to the Town of Halton Hills with respect to release of additional water capacity from the Georgetown groundwater based supply.

At this time, the Town of Halton Hills has requested the release of all of the remaining available capacity in the groundwater source system or 500 capacity units. The following table summarizes the releases to date and the current status (based on Halton Region's records):

Timeline	Number of Released	Released	Capacity Units Remaining to be Released	Condition of Further Release
	Capacity Units Built	¥	Released	
2014	0	900	900	Majority of 2014 occupied to monitor system response
2017	437	400	500	2014 release is fully occupied & sufficient data collected to assess system response
2019	724		500	,
Total	724	1300	500	Current Status

As noted, although there has been building activity in Georgetown recently, the 900 capacity unit release from 2014 is not fully built out at this time. Based on the monitoring data that is available and assessment of system response that has occurred, a further **200 equivalent capacity units** can be released at this time. As per our correspondence of March 30, 2017, we request that you continue to notify Public Works staff (Supervisor, Water and Wastewater Planning, currently Adam Gilmore, P.Eng.) when capacity is assigned, in addition to your notification through the planning application process.

The quantity of permitted groundwater based supply is finite with 300 capacity units remaining to be released. As previously stated, in order to release any additional capacity, Halton Region needs to monitor and assess system response from the Regional Municipality of Halton

HEAD OFFICE: 1151 Bronte Rd, Oakville, ON L6M 3L1

905-825-6000 | Toll free: 1-866-442-5866

additional demand. Unfortunately, we cannot provide a timeline for release of these remaining units as it is contingent on the pace of construction in Georgetown but, with your assistance, we will continue to monitor the uptake and act accordingly.

We trust that the above addresses your immediate need. Please feel free to contact me if you have any questions or concerns.

Thank you,

Jim Harnum

cc: Brent Marshall, CAO, Town of Halton Hills

Jane MacCaskill, CAO, Halton Region Curt Benson, CPO, Halton Region

Lisa De Angelis, Director, Infrastructure Planning & Policy, Halton Region